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A meeting of the Pastoral Relations Commission was held via Zoom Conference call on Tuesday, November 12, 2019 at 1:00 p.m.

PRESENT:
Ina Bromley, Ed Gratton, Wayne Harris, Sharon MacDonald, Erin McIntyre, Karen McLean, Janet Nield, Whit Strong, Linda Suddaby (1:30) (9)
REGRETS:  Charlotte Hoy 
CALL TO ORDER, OPENING PRAYER:
Whit called the meeting to order at 1:05 p.m.  He thanked everyone for calling in and offered an opening prayer especially remembering D’thea Webster and Maureen O’Neill who died in a tragic car accident over the weekend.
CHAIR OF PASTORAL RELATIONS COMMISSION:
Motion 19/20-20 (S. MacDonald/I. Bromley) “that Wayne Harris be appointed as Chair of the Pastoral Relations Commission.”








CARRIED
QUICK CHECK-IN:
Wayne – his son and family from Indonesia are fine as is their home and dog.  Neighbours kept an eye on the dog who stayed and protected their home from vandals and looters; Ed reported the trips to and from Dallas were nightmarish but the visit with family was great.
CORRESPONDENCE: None
ACCEPTANCE OF AGENDA:

Wayne noted Whit would bring a Staff report at the end of “Other Business”.

Motion 19/20-21 (E. Gratton/S. MacDonald) “that the agenda be accepted as amended.”
CARRIED
ACCEPTANCE OF MINUTES OF OCT. 8, 2019
Motion 19/20-22 (I. Bromley/E. McIntyre) “that minutes of the EOORC PR Commission for October 8, 2019 be approved as circulated.”






CARRIED
RESTORATIVE CARE PLAN:

For information
Bill Checkley and the Rev. Molly Bell continue on restorative care with re-assessment every five (5) weeks as does the Rev. Jessica Hetherington.  New additions are Stephanie Bates from St. Andrew’s, Cumberland and Susan de Haan, Chalk River. 

SABBATICALS:

1) Grant Dillenbeck – Stittsville P.C.
Motion 19/20-23 (E. Gratton/J. Nield) “that EOORC PR Commission takes note of the upcoming sabbatical of the Rev. Grant Dillenbeck (Stittsville Pastoral Charge) for a period of three (3) months beginning April 27, 2020.”





CARRIED

CHANGE IN PASTORAL RELATIONS:  None to date

PASTORAL REPORT:
Wayne had circulated a report on the Pastoral Charges in EOOR.  It included all pastoral charges, ministry personnel in each, call/appointment, % time, current status, pastoral supervisors, liaisons and 

much more information.  Everyone was encouraged to review the report and let Wayne, Karen or Whit know of any changes.  The report will be monitored and updated and circulated prior to each PR meeting. Wayne pointed out some churches are in the process of closing.  When the process has been completed, they will be removed from the report. 
LIAISONS and  PASTORAL CHARGE SUPERVISORS:

We were reminded that Pastoral Charge Supervisors must be members of EOORC.  Liaisons need not be members of EOORC but must receive training before being assigned to a pastoral charge.
PASTORAL CHARGE SUPERVISORS:
Motion 19/20-24 (S. MacDonald/E. McIntyre) “that the EOORC Pastoral Relations Commission, in the absence of called/appointed ministry personnel, name Patsy Henry (OM-R), EOORC member, as Pastoral Charge Supervisor to the Mallorytown Pastoral Charge.”




CARRIED

Motion 19/20-25 (I. Bromley/E. Gratton) that the EOORC Pastoral Relations Commission, in the absence of called/appointed ministry personnel, name Kimberly Heath (OM), EOORC member, as Pastoral Charge Supervisor to the Athens Pastoral Charge.”




CARRIED

Motion 19/20-26 (E. McIntyre/J. Nield) that the EOORC Pastoral Relations Commission, in the absence of called/appointed ministry personnel, name Christine Johnson (OM), EOORC member, as Pastoral Charge Supervisor to the Pakenham Pastoral Charge.”




CARRIED

APPROVAL OF PROFILES: None at this time.  Some are being reviewed.  Please return to Wayne at your earliest convenience.  Janet suggested we need clarification in the terms used when calling or appointing ministry personnel.  Pastoral charges should be requesting “Ordered” not “Ordained”.
CALLS/APPOINTMENTS:

· Shawville P.C. – re-appointment
We now have the completed PR450 to re-appoint the Rev. Richard Hollingsworth to Shawville.  However, the “Record of Call or Appointment” is now an on-line form on ChurchHub and the General Council Office is no longer accepting paper/scanned forms.  The current re-appointment (July 1 – December 31, 2020) will need to be resubmitted on ChurchHub.  Whit will inform the church and the minister of the changes.
· Whit reported that at the recent gathering of PR and OV ministers an item re insurance was brought to their attention.  If a person is not in a properly constituted appointment but just doing pulpit supply, then they are considered to be employees of the congregation.  Insurance companies could refuse to cover them leaving Trustees at risk. Licensed Lay Worship Leaders (LLWLs) have been recognized so they are not affected by this.  The main problem lies with clergy from other denominations or UCC clergy who have not kept up with their courses.  Note – Lay people from within the congregation are covered since that is an internal issue.
DECLARATION OF VACANCIES: None
COVENANTING SERVICES:

· Covenanting Order of Service
A couple of changes were suggested to the current covenanting service.

· Add a part for family and friends of the new minister to add promises of support.
· There should be a part where student ministers can covenant with their supervisors.  Whit is 
checking with other regions to see how they handle this.  He will develop some additional wording.

· Covenanting Services:
· Peter Dahlin – Metcalfe/Russell – Nov. 24, 2019 Russell 11:00 a.m., Metcalfe 1:30 p.m.

· Susan Hutton – Spencerville U.C. – Nov. 24, 2019 2:00 p.m.
· Peter Bartlett Perth Road U.C. – Jan. 19, 2020
FOLLOW-UPS FROM LIAISONS AND PC SUPERVISORS:
· Cobden – is voting Sunday re sharing a minister with a neighbouring charge.

· Athens – the search committee is meeting on Thursday.  They are exploring the possibility of becoming a learning site.
OTHER BUSINESS:

· Terms of Reference
· Various titles were suggested for the position of Secretary – “Scribe” was generally felt to be the best.

· Since everyone came on to the Commission at the same time it is not practical to rotate off all at the same time.  It was agreed the terms of office would be 3 years with the option to renew once.  Beginning with Jan. 1, 2019  members will stay on for a maximum of 6 years but may rotate off earlier leaving 2 at a time.

· Liaisons get together and update
· Who trains the liaisons? Whit.  Pastoral relations will ensure there are opportunities for training and refresher courses for liaisons.  
M&P training – Whit reported only 4 or 5 people expressed interest in all four  workshops he offered so several were cancelled.  He feels it would be far more productive to go to individual congregations and meet with the whole M&P committee in each place.

· It was suggested some education on how ChurchHub works would be very helpful for liaisons.  Would it be feasible for someone from GCO to come to do a presentation?  
· Update on Future Ministry options
· Whit has been spending more and more time with congregations trying to avoid closure.  He feels we need to strongly encourage them to understand they have to work/co-operate with people around them.  Few people want ½ time positions any more.  Churches have to create full-time jobs that people will look at.  They need to start sharing and co-operating – they need to be courageous.  We are stuck in our traditions and have to think outside the box for creative solutions.

· ChurchHub
· It is getting better but there are still challenges.

· Staff Report
· Whit has been hearing from many churches who are talking about cutting hours for staff .  A bigger Stewardship push isn’t the answer.  There are other models out there to look at.

· Claire Savage is a candidate whose passion is outreach ministry. A couple of churches are looking into this.  How might it work?  Who will pay?  In order to hire a candidate, the church needs to be recognized as an outreach ministry.

LAST WORDS:

· Concern was raised over our retired lay and clergy members.  We need some way of looking after and keeping track of these folks.

Could we add someone to the Commission whose sole responsibility is to connect with pensioners?

Could we offer a region-wide event (or perhaps two smaller ones) for retireds from everywhere.  Should this be part of our Terms of Reference?
It is very hard to know who these people are or how to reach them – a Regional Roll would be so helpful.

ACTIONS:

· Terms of reference – Wayne
· Update Covenanting Service – Whit
· Update Liaisons – Wayne and Whit.  Wayne will ask Anita to post our minutes on EOOR website so liaisons can access them.
NEXT MEETING:  Next meeting December 10, 2019 1:00 – 2:30 p.m. via Zoom.

CLOSING: Wayne offered a closing prayer.  The business of the Commission being completed, he thanked everyone for attending and declared the meeting closed at 2:28 p.m.
[image: image1.png]T

MISSION AND
SERVICE FUND



[image: image2.png]T

MISSION AND
SERVICE FUND



[image: image3.png]




